IDYLLWILD WATER DISTRICT

MARCH 2017 NEWSLETTER

IWD Mission Statement: To provide reliable water & sewer service in a safe, cost effective & environmentally sound manner in accordance with the community needs
At the March 15, 2017 Board Meeting, the Idyllwild Water District Board of Directors voted to move out of Stage II and into Stage I of our Emergency Water Conservation Plan. Important for our Rate Payers is that, effective April 1, 2017, the Tier 4 water usage rate will decrease from $0.2135 per Cubic Foot of water to $0.1067 per Cubic Foot of water. In addition, water restrictions will be VOLUNTARY, not MANDATORY, although the District encourages all customers to continue their efforts to use water efficiently. This is a small step toward ending the drought emergency in Idyllwild. Staff will be working on a replacement for Ordinance 64 and overhauling the rate structure with a goal of releasing water meters to customers by October 1, 2017.
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FOSTER LAKE IS FULL!!!
Thanks to the above average rain and snowfall this winter season, Foster Lake is full for the first time in four years! It is actually overflowing into the spillway. In addition, well levels throughout the District are rising! Idyllwild Water District is, however, hesitant to declare that we are out of drought before the State Water Resources Control Board removes their drought emergency assessment for the entire State of California. Idyllwild Water District still urges customers to maintain a water conservation attitude.
Staff is currently working on upgrading the Idyllwild Water District billing system and we are hoping to go live for the July billing cycle. Your new bills will be a full 8 ½” x 11” page and will include a graph illustrating your water usage. Features of the new billing system will also include paperless billing, should you choose that option and one statement if you have multiple accounts. The new system will be more convenient and efficient. 
Please contact the office at 951-659-2143 to update your contact information and email address.
The next scheduled IWD Board Regular meeting is April 19, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Idyllwild Water District Boardroom.  We welcome your attendance.
